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With no Anzac Day Service allowed, I would sincerely like to thank the People of Three Springs for the 

way that this important Day was acknowledged. 

At six o’clock, in the rain, some very clever people put some photos of past Anzac Day Services on the 

side of the silos. Thank you.  

I would also like to thank those who stood in your drive way and lit the morning with your candles and 

or torches. It was appreciated by those further up the street.  

At our normal time slot of 10.30, I laid a wreath, played a recording on my phone of the Last Post,  had 

some silence and then said The Ode. At the suitable distance, I was followed by our Shire President, 

Chris Lane, who also laid a wreath on behalf of the Shire. Of particular pleasure, was the fact that 

there were already eight wreaths at the Memorial when I got there. Thank you to those responsible.   

And then the ever dependable Davies, capped it off with a fly past of their Tiger Moth.  

I would also like to acknowledge our Community Action Group for baking and selling Anzac Biscuits. 

$340 was raised for the RSL. Thank you.  

Also a proud moment, Con Kikeros has been awarded Life Membership of RSLWA 

 

Ray Morgan 

President 

TS RSL 

Anzac 2020 



 

 

Thank you to the RSL, CAG & C. Barber for the pictures. 



 

 

SHIRE OF THREE SPRINGS 

 

Due to the Coronavirus 2019(Covid-19)  

pandemic, the  

Shire of Three Springs  

wishes to advise our clients that the  

Shire Administration Centre  

is closed  

to public foot traffic  

Services will continue by appointment Only 

Appointments can be made by calling 9954 1001 or 

email general@threesprings.wa.gov.au  

Pay your vehicle licence (rego) 

You can pay for your vehicle licence (rego) online, including through your DoTDirect 

online account.  

To make a payment, enter the account number without spaces, as printed at the bot-
tom right hand corner of your account. 

If you don’t have an account number, you can look up your account using your driv-
er’s licence or vehicle plate number. 

For additional payment methods, including registration for an online DoTDirect  

account, visit the Department of Transport website. 

Next Page– Frequently asked questions 

mailto:general@threesprings.wa.gov.au
https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/payment-options.asp


 

 

 

 

 

            Shire of Three Springs 

    Office Hours: Monday to Friday   

  By Appointment only (until further notice) 2nd April 2020 

 

      132 Railway Road, Three Springs WA  6519 

                   PO Box 117, Three Springs WA  6519 

                Telephone: 08 9954 1001 Fax:  08 9954 1183 

            Email: admin@threesprings.wa.gov.au 

www.threesprings.wa.gov.au 

 

Services offered: 

Department of Transport Licensing 

Dog and Cat Licensing, Boat Licensing 

Photocopying Service 

Ranger and Emergency Services 

Shredded paper available @Shire of Three Springs  

 

Also based at the Shire Offices on a part time basis: 

Environmental Health Officer 

 

The Three Springs Aquatic Centre is Closed for the 2019/20 Season 

 

Services currently limited, Essential Services only. 

 

By Appointment only (until further notice) 

99541 001 general@threesprings.wa.gov.au  

 



 

 

 

Restrictions on the number of people at funerals  

 

The State Government recently introduced provisions to restrict the number of people who 

could attend a funeral in WA. Further provisions were introduced on 7 April 2020.  

Under the provisions: 

 No more than 10 people can attend a funeral. 

 People who are needed to conduct the funeral, such as the funeral director and the funeral 

celebrant, are generally not included as part of the 10-person limit (unless in a small (indoor or 

outdoor) venue and impacted by prohibited gathering requirements). 

 A person can apply to the State Emergency Coordinator (or delegate) for approval to allow 

more than 10 people to attend a funeral. This approval will only be granted if all proposed at-

tendees at the funeral are immediate family members of the deceased. 

 An immediate family member means only the partner or spouse (including de facto), par-

ents, siblings and children (including stepchildren) of the deceased. Unfortunately, given cur-

rent circumstances, immediate family does not extend to in-laws. 

Social distancing requirements must still be observed at any funeral. A person can apply for 
approval for more than 10 people to attend a funeral, as long as at least four square metres of 
space for each person is maintained. 
For more information on community activities such as funerals, please read the Closure and 
Restriction (Limit the Spread) Directions on the WA Government website. 
Changes to applications for an approval  
The process to apply for an approval to allow more than 10 people to attend a funeral has re-
cently changed.   
Applications for an approval will now be processed by the Department of Local Government, 
Sport and Cultural Industries.   
An application form for more than 10 at a funeral is available on our website. 
To obtain approval, a request must be sent as early as possible to funer-
al.exemption@dlgsc.wa.gov.au or telephone 6552 1541 with any queries.  
Community information  
The department has prepared a fact sheet to help community members understand the re-
strictions that relate to attending funerals. 
  
The Department of Health has prepared a fact sheet on funerals and Sorry Business during the 
coronavirus pandemic. The fact sheet is available on the HealthyWA website.  

https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=2d2276a4b6&e=8357597f44
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=2d2276a4b6&e=8357597f44
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=c797feccac&e=8357597f44
mailto:funeral.exemption@dlgsc.wa.gov.au?subject=Approval%20for%20funeral%20exemption%20
mailto:funeral.exemption@dlgsc.wa.gov.au?subject=Approval%20for%20funeral%20exemption%20
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=b3cceee7da&e=8357597f44
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=b3cceee7da&e=8357597f44
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=8c04ee7e50&e=8357597f44
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Non-Business                  Yakabout  Advertising Charges       Business 
  
                      

Full Page B&W  $30.00        Full Page B&W              $40.00  

Full Page Colour  $80.00                                      Full Page Colour            $160.00 

Half Page B&W  $15.00        Half Page B/W              $20.00   

Half Page Colour                $40.00        Half Page Colour  $80.00  

Quarter Page B/W             $8.00                                       Quarter Page B/W          $10.00 

Quarter Page Colour         $40.00                              Quarter Page Colour      $40.00 

 

 

Attachments  (copies provided $8.00)  

Adverts need to be in by noon the Friday before publishing on Monday  

Yakabout@threesprings.wa.gov.au 

 

SHREDDED PAPER 

 

Available at : The Shire of Three Springs  

Great for worm farms, Compost heap, chooks and Garden Mulch 



 

 

Community Group Information 

Churches  

Anglican / Uniting Cancelled until 

further notice 

See Church notices Trinity Church Carter 

Street 

 

Morris Van Buerle – 9954 5043 

Peter  Whale -  0427 541 080 

Catholic 

 

Cancelled until 

further notice 

4pm St Paul’s Catholic Church 

Touche Street  

 

Fr Brian Ahearn 

9927 1451  

0427 271 452  

Community Groups  

Community Action Group 3rd Tuesday of 

the month 

4pm Cancelled until 

further notice 

Council Chambers 9954 1001 

Craft Group Wednesdays 9am—3pm $1.00 Old Nurses Quarters  

Friends of the North-

Midlands Health Service 

   Brenda Bowman 

0427 511 339 

Historical Society    Judy and Roy Mutter 

0427 547 733 

Mingenew Painting Club 1st Wednesday 

of the month 

(Mar—August 

Cancelled until further 

notice 

 Terri Traylen-Witt 

9954 1213 

North Midlands  

Agricultural Society 

  Carnamah Angela Dring 

044 927 800 

Returned Services 

League 

   Ray Morgan 

9954 1014 

RSL Women's Auxiliary    Lorraine Morgan 

9954 1014 

Tourists Information CLOSED until 

further notice 

10am - 2pm Visitors Centre 

 

9954 1590 

Cathy Reed 

9954 7012 

Three Springs Lions Club 2nd    Jon Addison 0428 541255 

 

Emergency Services  

St Johns Ambulance    Merle Isbister 

0428 511 030 

Volunteer Fire Brigade Training  twice a 

month out of 

fire season 

  Rod Ennor 

0428 246 531 

Youth  

     

Coderdojo Carnamah   Richelle Essers 

0428 921 464 

Playgroup CANCELLED 

Until Further 

NOtice 

  Lauren Cruickshank 

0429 620 201 

Three Springs Parents & 

Citizens 

   President:  Nadine Eva   0427 541 014  

Catering  Stacey Pajich  0476 659 612 



 

 

Community Group Information 

Sporting Groups  

Basketball   Coorow-Carnamah Bruce Chisholm 

0428 591 318 

Bowls Saturday - Pennants 

Sundays - Club events 

 Three Springs  

Sporting Club 

Bill McGree 

0459 057 580 

Cricket TBC    

Badminton CANCELLED UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE 

6pm—8pm Three Springs Com-

munity Hall 

Phil Berry 

0432 758 770 

Golf Friday - Scroungers 

Saturday - Pennants 

Sunday - Club Day 

Scroungers - 3pm Three Springs Golf 

Club 

David Mutter 

0427 547 035 

 Football  

 

  Three Springs Sport-

ing Complex Pavilion 

Jimmy Heal 

0429 165 235 

Netball   Three Springs Sport-

ing Complex Pavilion 

 

 Hockey    Three Springs Sport-

ing Complex Pavilion 

 

Indoor Bowls CANCELLED UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE 

9am - 12pm Three Springs 

Community Hall 

Adele Metsemakers 

0458 090 839 

Rifle Club Sundays   Chris Connaughton 

0427 547 007 

Sporting Clay  

Target Shooting 

Summer - Saturdays 

Winter - Sundays 

  Gary Turley 

0428 888 075 

Squash    Bill McGree 

0459 057 580 

Tennis Mondays 6pm Social member: 

$5  12 mths Casual  

$10  

Three Springs Sports 

Club 

Camille Stokes 

0401 526 886 

Yoga CANCELLED UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE 

2 - 3.30pm Red Room Three 

Springs Community 

Hall 

Lorraine Morgan 

99541014 



 

 

 

1800 CALL A DOC Now Available 24/7 in  

Three Springs Residents of Three Springs,  

Carnamah and Coorow will now be able to  

1800 Call A Doc for their primary health care  

needs. This 24/7 service will enable local residents 
to make a doctors’ appointment with 
an experienced, Australia-based HealthNow Doctor. 
  
Call A Doc is a free telehealth service that provides 
diagnosis, prescriptions, referrals, care and  

treatment for a wide range of conditions where you 
would usually visit your regular doctor.  

The Health- Now Doctor can also prescribe  

certain medications and provide specialist  

referrals where appropriate.   
  
While the Shires recruit a new GP for the area, the 
Call A Doc service has been activated to provide 
health care to local residents.   

This service will initially run from Friday 10 April to Monday 8 June 2020, and  

residents are encouraged to make use of this health service while a permanent GP is recruited. 

 
Call A Doc is a HealthNow service made possible by Telstra Health. Telstra Health was formed 
in 2013 with the belief that technology can create a better connected healthcare system and 
make healthcare easier for patients and providers, especially for rural Australians. In July 2014 
they launched HealthNow, Australia’s first purpose built telemedicine centre, hiring experi-
enced Australian-based doctors to make personalised care more accessible, at lower cost, to  

deliver better health outcomes.  
  
With the support of WA Department of Health, WA Primary Health Alliance and WA Country 
Health  

Service, Call A Doc provides essential after hours and 24/7 health care to WA’s Great Southern,  

Wheat-belt, South West, Midwest and Goldfields regions. 

More information regarding the Call A Doc service is available at www.1800calladoc.com.au.  

1800 CALL A DOC Now Available 24/7 in Three Springs 

http://www.1800calladoc.com.au/


 

 

North Midlands Health Services 

FREE FLU VACCINE - OVER 65's 

 
Are you, or somebody you know over 65 years old? You are eligible for 
a free influenza vaccine. These are available at the hospital. Please call 
9954 3200 to book your appointment. 



 

 

How to register DOT (Department of Transport) 

 
 

Go to www.transport.wa.gov.au/dotdirect 

 
Select the ‘Register’ button 

You will need either: Your Driver’s Licence and 

 A DoTDirect registration code  If you don’t have a registration code, one 
can be requested during the registration process and mailed to you. This 
may take up to five days to be received  

 Alternatively you can call 13 11 56 for further assistance in creating an 
account. 

 Thank you for working with us during this time.   

 

 

 

 

The Shire of Three Springs would like to advise  

that the following venues have been closed due to Covid-19  

 Visitors Centre 

 The Pavilion 

 Three Springs Community Hall 

 Eco Caravan Park 

 Thrift Shop 

 Old Nurses Headquarters 

 Playgrounds 

 Public Toilets (except Railway Road toilets where the Unisex/Disabled      

side is remain open.  

https://analytics.linkre.direct/clickthrough?id=3254C92A5AE448179DBEAA415828597B&issuer=dprtranp&template=DOT0002&url=http://www.transport.wa.gov.au/dotdirect


 

 



 

 



 

 

Church Notices 

   

 Anglican/Uniting Church. Parish of North Midlands. 

 

Trinity Church, Carter St, Three Springs  

Sadly, as from 22 March 2020, all churches were closed. 

 

Parishes may not hold outdoor gatherings, either. 

 

Funerals can be held with no more than 10 people in attendance: the  

social/physical distancing rules apply. 

 

Weddings are limited to 5 people only: the required hygiene 

and social/physical distancing rules are to be followed. 

 

We will let you know what form of worship could be undertaken as it 

evolves. There is a Bible Study group.  

 

Contacts: Diana Van Buerle 9954 5043    Hendrik Greyling 0497 224 00 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In the towns of Three Springs, Carnamah, Coorow you can    tune in to 88.0 

FM Vision Christian Radio               

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 



 

 



 

 

Three Springs Commercial Hotel 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Media Release 



 

 

2020 farmer awards open in April 

Kondinin Group and ABC Rural announce nominations for the 2020 Australian Farmer of the Year Awards open on 1 April. 

Nominations can be completed online at www.farmeroftheyear.com.au and close 24 May 2020. 

Ben White, General Manager of Research at Kondinin Group, said that while the last 12-months have been a challenge 

for some of our farming communities, the Awards offer an opportunity to acknowledge the resilient and enduring spirit of 

rural and regional Australia. 

“Farming is an industry full of highs and lows,” Ben said. 

“It’s the never-give-up attitude, the striving for the best outcome we can achieve, that keeps us going and focused on the 

future.” 

This was clearly demonstrated by 2019 winners Sue and Gerard Daly, who operate an innovative and successful farming 

model, despite being impacted at the beginning of 2013 by the Dunalley Bushfires. The Tasmanian potato farmers were 

also the recipients of the 2019 Award for Excellence in Innovation. 

“The Daly’s won the 2019 Australian Farmers of the Year because of their focus on sustainable farming and their family’s 

innovative approach to reducing food waste,” Ben said. 

“They are an inspiration and are a shining example of that incredible resilient attitude we celebrate through the Awards.”  

The 2020 Awards are supported by Platinum Sponsor WFI, a company that has stood behind rural and regional Australia 

for more than 100 years. 

WFI Executive Manager Andrew Beer said that as an insurer of many farms across the country, WFI is proud to support 

the Australian Farmer of the Year Awards and continue to be part of the farming community. 

“We have strong relationships with our customers and we’re proud that we’ve been able to offer face-to-face service to 

Australian farmers for more than 100 years,” Mr Beer said.  

“Australian farmers make a significant contribution to our economy and our communities, and we’re glad to be part of 

celebrating their innovation and achievements.” 

The Kondinin Group and ABC Rural 2020 Australian Farmer of the Year Awards are supported by Platinum Sponsors WFI; 

Award Sponsors McDonalds, Corteva, AgriFutures, Telstra and New Holland; Leadership Program supporter the  

Department of Agriculture and Water Resources; Media Partner RM William’s OUTback; and Industry Supporters the  

National Farmers’ Federation, AgSafe, Goldacres and Blundstone. 

2020 Award categories include: 

Australian Farmer of the Year 

Young Farmer of the Year, sponsored by McDonald’s Australia 

Farming Legend of the Year 

Community Leader of the Year 

Rural Consultant of the Year, sponsored by Corteva Agriscience 

Agricultural Student of the Year, sponsored by AgriFutures Australia 

Award for Excellence in Innovation, sponsored by Telstra 

Award for Excellence in Technology, sponsored by New Holland  

Award for Excellence in Diversification 

Award for Excellence in Agricultural Research 

 

Nominations for all categories can be completed at www.farmeroftheyear.com.au 

Follow the Awards on social media @ausfarmerawards 

 

http://www.farmeroftheyear.com.au
http://www.farmeroftheyear.com.au


 

 



 

 

Police News 

 

Well Easter has been and gone, though I would like to express our 

gratitude to the CAG for organising the Easter bunny to visit our lo-

cal children, in conjunction with Three Springs Police.  

This Saturday we will be marking our respects for ANZAC day. I ap-

preciate that it will be strange to have no public ceremony but I be-

lieve the minute silence at the end of your drive will be the next 

best thing in the current climate of COVID-19 and residents can lay 

their own wreath after 11.30am whilst complying with social dis-

tancing. 

In regards to COVID-19 we appreciate the efforts of the town in so-

cial distancing and hygiene to avoid any spread of the virus, there 

have been very few issues from local residents. 

The travel boarder restrictions are still in place between districts 

and we advise  

residents that if they need to travel cross district, they apply for a 

permit through the G2G PASS app, which can be downloaded onto 

your phone and be shown to police on boarder points. 

If there is any confusion over whether you can travel, please review 

the WA State  

Government website or contact us directly for assistance. 

Please remember to drive safely over the ANZAC weekend as dou-

ble demerits will be in place until Monday 27th April 2020.  

Thank you for your continued support in making Three Springs a 

great place to live and work.  

 

A/Sgt Rich DENNY 

A/Officer in Charge of Three Springs Police Station 



 

 

  WA travel restrictions came into place midnight  

  Tuesday 31/03/20 

The Mid West is made up of 17 local government authorities: 

Western Australians will not be permitted to leave their regional boundary. Police have the power to 

enforce these restrictions if necessary, and fines of up to $50,000 can be issued. Exemptions will  

apply in circumstances including employment purposes; medical or veterinary reasons; delivery of  

essential services including health or emergency  services; people living across regional boundaries, 

who may not have access to groceries or supplies immediately within their region; transport of goods; 

compassionate grounds; a family member has primary care responsibilities; for school, TAFE or   

tertiary study reasons; to escape domestic violence or due to an emergency.  

Additional restrictions to remote Aboriginal communities were announced by the Aboriginal Affairs Min-

ister, to provide extra protection to these vulnerable communities . 

W.A. Travel Restrictions Covid-19 (Midwest) 



 

 

Consumer Protection  50-52 Durlacher Street, Geraldton 6530  

Tel: (08) 9920 9800   Fax: (08) 9964 5678    

    Email: Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au           

       Consumer Watch 

 
New COVID-19 tenancy laws  
 
Keeping a roof over everyone’s head has never been more important as thousands of people 
suffer job losses due to the economic fall-out of COVID-19 coronavirus restrictions. 
 
New laws are now in place to ensure renters can stay in their homes and businesses won’t have 
to leave their premises, while recognising that landlords shouldn’t be unnecessarily burdened.   
The emergency residential tenancy laws aim to provide some certainty during these uncertain 
times for those in private and public housing, residential long stay parks, as well as boarders and 
lodgers. 
 
A six-month moratorium on evictions and rent increases is now law, meaning renters can’t be 
evicted except in very limited circumstances such as causing damage to the property; posing a 
threat to the landlord or neighbours; refusing to pay any rent and refusing to make a rent  
repayment agreement; or if they abandon the property. 
 
It is important to remember that this is a moratorium on eviction, not a moratorium on rent, 
meaning tenants who can afford to pay rent should continue to do so in order to avoid building 
up a debt that may need to be paid back when the moratorium ends.  
 
Affected landlords and tenants are being urged to respectfully talk to each other and come to an 
acceptable agreement for the six-month period and beyond which could include a rent-free  
period, a decrease in rent or an affordable payment plan when the crisis is over. 
 
If agreement can’t be reached, Consumer Protection will be responsible for the mandatory  
conciliation of disputes between landlords and tenants. 
 
It’s useful for tenants to know that landlords do not have to carry out non-urgent repairs if they 
themselves are experiencing financial hardship due to COVID-19 but still have to make urgent 
repairs and restore essential services like gas and electricity if these aren’t working. 
 
For small commercial tenancies, a rental agreement also needs to be reached for the  
moratorium period and a code of conduct will provide a framework for negotiations and help 
businesses to survive the current financial crisis. 
 
If there is any evidence of tenants or landlords abusing the moratorium, the Government has 
stated that it will not hesitate to introduce further laws that will deal with those circumstances.  
  
Further information about the other new relief measures and what they might mean for you is 
outlined on our FAQ page: www.dmirs.wa.gov.au/cpcovidfaq  

mailto:Danni.Bloomfield@dmirs.wa.gov.au
http://www.dmirs.wa.gov.au/cpcovidfaq


 

 



 

 



 

 

Congratulations  

to Raj Sunner on the birth of his 3rd  

Grandchild “Amaya“ 

Born on Thursday 23-04-20 

 



 

 

  

      You Bend Em’  

We Mend Em’ 

 Phone:  (08) 9955 1196 

 A/H Gavin  0407 282 310  

    Grant  0427 987 427 

380 King St Eneabba WA  6518 

Bill, Gavin & Grant White 

Eneabba Smash Repairs 

MRB1091     AU20121 

For all your  

Insurance Needs 

Private Work 

Windscreens  

  

Air Conditioning 

Vehicle Restoration 

Towing  

Veterinary Services In Three Springs 2020 

Dongara Veterinary Hospital visits on the 2
nd

 Tuesday of every month.  

(or dates as advertised) 

12th May, 9th June, 14th July, 11th August, 8th September, 13th October,  

10th November & 8th December 2020 

Venue: Community Hall – End Closest To Shire Offices 

 (Large animal visits can be arranged) 

For Appointments Telephone: 99271329 

(24 hour emergency service available A/H 0428 966 163) 

 

External Clinics suspended until further notice 



 

 

SPORT 

 

Vance is away this week, spending some well-deserved time 

with his family, so he has asked me to put this together in 

his absence.  

Being an Englishman, I haven’t had a lot to do with footy so 

far, as I’m sure the team could tell from my attempts in pre-

season, although I have always played team sports. 

I must admit I was slightly taken back by the warm welcome 

I received from the team at my first training session. 

There was a huge gulf in my ability and the rest of the team, 

who appeared to make the skills of footy seem effortless. 

Though the only feedback I received from the rest of the 

team was encouragement and help with technique and 

tricks of the trade.  

The spirit and comradery amongst the team is not some-

thing I have seen often throughout my own experience of 

team sport and I believe this can only serve to help the team 

towards success in the future.   

I hope everyone can keep up with some of the fitness they 

attained from preseason and hope to have a kick with you 

all as soon as possible. 

Please also have a look at this week’s player profile Liam 

‘Heshy’ Mutter. 

 

Go the Bombers 

Rich Denny  



 

 

SPORT 

 

Get to know your Three Springs Bomber 

Name: Liam Jeremy Mutter 

Nick Name: Heshy 

Age: 24 years 

Place of Birth: South Perth - Como 

Where did you go to school: Three Springs Primary & Aquinas 

What do you do for a job: Farmer 

Marital Status: Wife Taylor, daughter Audrey and another one on the way 

What AFL Team do you support: Essendon Bombers 

What is your favourite TV Series: Game of Thrones 

What is your favourite food: Steak 

What is your favourite band or singer: Hill Top Hoods 

What do you enjoy doing in your spare time: Working on my ute 

What don’t you leave home without: Hat and sunnies 

What do you like most about the Three Springs Football Club: The people, the atmosphere and beers 

with the boys 

If you could have dinner with any three persons on the planet who would they be: 

1.  Mick Fanning 

2.  Tiger Woods 

3.  Carl Barron 

If you were stranded on a deserted Island and you could take three things with you, what would they 

be: 

1. Fishing Rod 

2. Music 

3. Knife 

What is one thing that people don’t know about you:  

I have fully functioning extra vertebrae in my back 



 

 

Kids Page 


